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Thank you for all the cards and gifts that we received at the end of last term.  They are very much 
appreciated.  So the Spring Term begins.  It was great to see the children excited to be back at 
school after the two weeksô holiday. The classes have all started their new topics.  At the end of 
last term a class newsletter telling you of what your child/children will be learning this half term 
was put in the childrenôs book bags.  If you did not receive a copy or have misplaced it, they are all 

available on the school website. 

Winter Jumper 
Thank you for all your fundraising support.  
On Friday 14th December the children wore 
their winter jumpers with all donations going 
to Save the Children.   
 
We are delighted to announce that we raised 
a grand total of £240.00 for such a worthy 
cause.   

 
 
 

 

Phunky Foods - Child and Parent 
Workshops 

 
Helena Glancey from Phunky Foods came in 
to work with the children and parents of 
Years 1, 2, 3 and 4 of the Moorfield site to 
create a variety of quick, healthy and low 
priced tasty snacks and dishes.  
  
Children and parents of the Heath site will 
also have the opportunity to take part in 
these Workshops.  Again these are offered 
for Years 1, 2, 3 and 4 and will run every 
Thursday for 4 weeks from Thursday 24th 
January. 

School Gates at Heath 
This a reminder for all 
parents that the front gates 
at the Heath site are now 
locked permanently.  
Please enter the school 
through the car park at the 
rear of the building.   
 
Thank you. 

Outstanding Monies 
We would like to thank all parents who regularly use our 
online payment system.  However, there are some 
amounts of money outstanding for both dinner and 
Breakfast Club payments.  Please could you log on to 
School Money to check your account.  
 
For those who prefer to pay termly, could we kindly ask 
that this is paid at the beginning and not at the end of a 
term. Your continued assistance in ensuring your 
account is always in credit is much appreciated. 

 

 

Winter Warmers 
Currently, the weather is very cold and wet but we still 
want the children to be able to play outside, safely, as 
often as possible. Please ensure that your child arrives 
at our school every day with a warm waterproof coat, hat 
and gloves.  Children should arrive in appropriate winter 
footwear and bring sensible school shoes to change into 
if necessary ï no colourful trainers please!  Thank you 
for your continued support. 

 

Communications via Parent Mail 
We have been made aware that some parents do not 
get to read their emails from the school in time.  So that 
you become aware of texts and emails that have been 
sent from us, please can you make sure you get 
notifications on your mobile phone.  You can do this by 
going to Settings, Notifications and switching on the 
notifications for emails and messages from Parent Mail.  
This will ensure you get a ping and notification that a 
message has come through.  Thank you.  
 

Winter Weather 
You will be informed by text in the unlikely event of our 
school closing due to extreme weather conditions.  If you 
do not hear anything from us, the school will remain 
open.  Should you wish to check reports of closure, you 
can do so by visiting: 

¶ our school website/Facebook page. 

¶ the Calderdale Council website. 

¶ the Local radio e.g. óThe Pulseô or Radio Leeds. 
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Dental Visit 
Viv Harlow, a Dental Practitioner, came to visit 
Kingfishers and Hummingbirds (both Year 1).  She 
talked about how to brush our teeth properly and how 
important it is to visit the dentist regularly.  She also 
spoke about which foods and drinks are good for our 
teeth. 

 

Investigating Toys 
As part of a science project on materials, the 
Hummingbirds (Year 1) class at our Heath site 
walked up to visit the Kingfishers (Year 1) class 
at our Moorfield site.  All the children had 
brought in toys from home.  They closely 
looked at the toys and talked about what they 
were made of and how they worked. 

 

 

 
Visit to an Egyptian Workshop at Cliffe Castle, Keighley  

 
All of our Year 3 children had a fun day at Cliffe Castle.  They took part in an Egyptian mummification 
workshop where they enjoyed taking part in the step-by-step process of mummifying a dummy - just like it 
was done in Ancient Egypt! They also took part in some art activities using embossed foil and made some 
Egyptian sarcophagus!  It was a very interesting and enjoyable event for all.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

   

 

 

 

Science and Industry Museum 
Year 4 are learning about Electricity and Inspirational Inventors this half term.  To enhance their curiousity 
we took them to the Museum of Science and Industry in Manchester to look at the history of electricity and 
how it has transformed our lives.  The children got to make their own Lego lightbulbs and looked at how 
machinery has changed through time.  They also looked at this history of the railway.  The children have 
been using their observations to inspire their writing by explaining how their own amazing inventions work!  
Everyone had amazing time! 
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Winter Fayre 
 

This yearôs Winter Fayre was a huge success.  A massive thank you to all those parents who helped 
organise this fantastic event and thank you to all those who supported us on the day. 
 
We raised a magnificent total of £843.87.  We really do appreciate your generous support. 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 

Christmas Concert 
 

Thank you to all the fabulous children in Reception and Key Stage 1 for their performance of The Little 
Angel Gets Her Wings. The children and staff worked very hard and had a lovely time rehearsing and 
performing!  A big thank you also to parents and carers for all the help with costumes and for coming to 
support and watch.  
 
Now to start planning for next year...  
 

  

Dates for your Diary 
 

Wednesday 23 January 2019 ï Sapphires Reward Trip to Electric Bowl (in the afternoon) 
 
Friday 15 February 2019 ï School Closes for Half Term 
 
Monday 25 February 2019 ï Staff Training Day 
 
Tuesday 26 February 2019 -  School Opens 
 
Wednesday 20 March 2019 ï Parentsô Evening 
 
Friday 12 April 2019 ï School Closes for Easter 
 
Monday 29 April 2019 ï School Opens for the Summer Term. 

 
 
 
 
 
 

  
 

   


